Dear AP CSP Teacher,

Last year, the College Board made a one-year exception to the plagiarism guidelines.  Instead of reporting the student for plagiarism, we allowed teachers to return student work that did not acknowledge the source of the program code or the media used in the creation of computational artifacts. 

To ensure that students are clear on the requirements for acknowledging the source of the program code and media used, we have updated the AP CSP Course and Exam Description to state:
“You must provide acknowledgements for the use of any media or program code used in the creation of your computational artifact that is not your own.” See pages 112 and 116. 
Additionally, we have included the following in the guidelines for teachers:

“Review the files submitted to ensure the files are correct and not corrupted for each performance task (i.e., check that the students uploaded the correct files for the Explore PT and the correct files for the Create PT).” See pages 77 and 83.
Please note that this year and in subsequent years, teachers who find that students have plagiarized by not acknowledging the third-party sources should follow the guidelines for flagging the students’ work as plagiarized.  Evidence of the plagiarism should also be provided. 

Sincerely,

The Advanced Placement Program

